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  Presidentôs Report 

Next Meeting 
Tuesday 11th January 2008 ,as part of the Twilight Run. Please bring a salad or 
sweets to share for dinner 
 
 

January After  Meeting Speaker  
Due to the meeting touring the countryside, there will be no January 
Speaker 
 

February After Meeting Speaker  
The meeting speaker will be Manager of NRMA Queanbeyan  Speaking 
on all aspects of NRMA -  Road Service, Insurance, Other services. 
 
 

Next Events 
11th January -Sunday -Twilight Run 
18th January -Sunday -Windellama Markets 
24-25th January -weekend ïCatering for VVCMCC  
1st February -Sunday -Hall Markets 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Club Notices 

I trust we have all had a safe and happy Christmas and wish you all the best for 
this new year. 
 

Our Christmas party was a great success and it was wonderful to see Santa 
Claus with the children. I thank everyone that helped at the Christmas party 
where we had delicious food and enjoyable fellowship. Special thanks to Lawrie 
and Jane for making their home available and the work they did preparing for the 
day. 
 

I feel the year 2008 has been successful for STHARC with new members and an 
enthusiastic committee and interesting events and meetings 
 

Krystyna and I look forward to hosting the Presidentôs Twilight Run on the 11th 
January and our monthly General Meeting will be conducted during this run. 
 

It is important to remind all members of our special fundraising days on the 24th 
and 25th January catering at Lakes Carotel Caravan Park. 
 

Again, happy New Year and safe heritage motoring  - Ian McLeish 
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Held 2 December 2008 at Guide Hall Queanbeyan 
Meeting preceded by Queanbeyan Ambulance Show and Tell at 7.30pm 
 

Meeting Commenced:  8.35 p.m. 
Members Present:  30  Apologies:  4   Visitors:  1 
Minutes of Previous Meeting:  Accepted as issued in The Wheel.  Moved  
Joe Vavra ,  Seconded Ron Scattergood.  Carried.  
 

Correspondence In:  Service 1 Statement to 3/11/08 and Notice of change 
of computer banking system, Shannons Melbourne Auction 24/11, Booking 
of Jerrabomberra Hall for Dinner Dance, Program for Catering for VVCMC 
in January, Membership Renewal & Cheque for $45 Wayne & Kay John-
ston, Letter from Greg Cavanagh re restoring K Series Bedford Truck & 2 
Photos. Advertising renewal & cheque for $25 from Albert Neuss.  
 

Invitations:  Crookwell Country Festival 7/3/09 and HD/HR Holden  
Nationals 6/7 June 09 in CBR. 
Emails:   Marques in the Park, General Council Meeting 20/11, Shermatt 
USA re cheap Mustangs, etc. 
Magazines:  Wagga Classic Lines, The Colonial , Bike Torque, Coota-
Hoota, Crank Handle x 2, Spoke & Wheels (Cooma) and Eurobodalla 
Newsletter. 
Correspondence Out:  Letters to Advertisers ï Neuss/Corbetts/Gildea/
John Res/Capital Powder Coating/Shannons.  Numbers to Cherry Festival 
Committee for Run to Young.  Sympathy Card to Maree Burke and Get 
Well Card to Bob Cannon. 
 

Presidentôs Report:  Welcomed our visitor and speaker, Daniel from the 
Queanbeyan Ambulance Service. 
 

Treasurerôs Report:  Balance at 2/12   $7029.88  Moved Garry Hatch, Se-
conded Chris Hillbrick-Boyd.  Carried. 
 

Registrarôs Report:  7 Renewals are due this month and 1 new vehicle ï 
Ianôs Mercedes.  Jimmy Kampourisô F600 is going to the Central Coast.  
The Club Trailerôs rego has been paid. 
 

Property Officersô Report:  New tops and hats are ready for collection and 
a cheque for $280.50 is required from the Treasurer.   
 

Editorôs Report:  Ron apologised for reversing the inside page.  Thanked 
all contributors.  The next magazine will not be on time but will be out  

 

 

 Minutes of Monthly Meeting 



{ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ ¢ŀōƭŜƭŀƴŘǎ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ !ǳǘƻƳƻǝǾŜ wŜǎǘƻǊŜǊǎ /ƭǳō LƴŎΦ     Page 5 

before the Twilight Run in January.  The Tarago Show is now on 15/3/09.  
Send in photos and stories about your vehicles.  Garry will get an orange 
stripe on the back cover of the Wheel if he submits a story and photo of 
his car! 
 

Events Directorôs Report:  The Girl Guides Fete was very pleasant.  
Depart from the Clubhouse at 9.15 a.m. for Marques in the Park.  Con-
tact Max if you are going to Terribly British Day.  Contact Lawrie & Jane 
for any queries re the Christmas Party.  Please bring salads or desserts 
to share for the Presidentôs Twilight Run ï Ian and Krys have very kindly 
donated the meat for this event.  Numbers, names and registration num-
bers are essential to register for Summernats!  Tony Stone reminded us 
that GNOOBLAS is on 7 & 8 February 09 and is a very worthwhile and 
interesting weekend.  Costs are $8 per car and $35 pp for the Dinner 
with a very interesting speaker.  Jeff Gill would like to arrange a visit to 
the Sydney Car Restorers near Crookwell next year.  He has identified 
the unusual car featured in a photo along with his grandfatherôs caravan 
as an Austen 7.   
As a courtesy could all members who have put their names down for a 
run please contact the organiser if unable to attend on the day.    
 

Council News:  Planned events include a Wings & Wheels Show  
incorporating Temora planes and a Bourke to Inaminka Rally in 2010.  
 

General Business:  Jane & Lawrie looking forward to hosting Christmas 
Party and seeing as many members as possible on the day.  Lunch will 
be a BBQ and cold meats.  BBQ meats left from run with Chinese Em-
bassy, however participants in this run only paid for actual consumption.   
 

Hugh Spencer presented Graham Bates with a trophy for Best Commer-
cial Vehicle and Jane Nock with a trophy for her Bentley.  The original 
trophy was for Jamesô Bentley not Janeôs.   
 

Rhonda Winnett wanted to know if  accounts were sent to advertisers ï 
Jane confirmed that this was done, but a bit later than last year.  
 

Birthdays, Special Occasions ï Happy Wedding Anniversary to Krys 
and Ian on 17 December! 
 

Raffle:  Joe Vavra won the Wine Bottle Holder donated by George & 
Pauline Cook. 
 

Meeting Closed:  9.25 p.m. 
 

 

NEXT MEETING :   Informal meeting at the Twilight Run on 11th Jan-
uary.  Love to see you there! 
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COMING EVENTS IN JANUARY 2009 
 
 

PRESIDENTôS  TWILIGHT RUN AND JANUARY MEETING  
SUNDAY  11 JANUARY 

Meet at the Clubhouse at 4.15pm for a 4.30pm start.  Ian has a mystery 
tour of approx 50 kms to arrive at Ian and Krysô property at No 2536 Sutton 
Road at approx 6.30pm.  Please note this is not the McLeishôs house on 
Vaughan Road.     
 

Ianôs new shed will be our venue for the January meeting and a BBQ  
dinner; toilet facilities available.  BBQ meat and tea/coffee will be provided; 
please bring a salad or sweets dish to share.  BYO other drinks.  BYO 
chairs.   
 

Depart when you have had enough to eat/drink.  Contact coordinators ï Ian 
and Krystyna McLeish 6230 3344.   
 
WINDELLAMA MARKET RUN  
SUNDAY 18 JANUARY 2009 

Meet at the Clubhouse at 8.45 am for a 9.00 am 
start.  Travel via Norton Road to Bungendore/
Tarago for a re-group then onto Windellama, ap-
prox 90 km.  It is now a bitumen road all the way, 
some newly made.   
 

The market organizers have allocated parking for us and to display our ve-
hicles, so bring your heritage vehicle.  Beaut home cooked food and drinks 
will be available to purchase; so support the Windellama Progress Associa-
tion or BYO.  Also, lots of market produce and other items will be available 
to purchase.  
 

In addition on the site is a small museum of local history, and of particular 
interest the running of the 1924 Motorcycle Grand Prix in the Windellama 
area.  In January the Museum is featuring local entities the Moffat and 
Croker families, and the well known bean.  Bean seeds will be on sale.  Mu-
seum entry is by a gold coin donation.   
 

Alternative is to return via Goulburn.  Event Coordinator:  Allan Boyd  
6297 6014.  

Coming Events 
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 ***STHARC FUNDRAISER FOR 2009 *** 
the one and only fundraiser for the year 

 
**STHARC CATERING FOR THE VVCMCC  
SATURDAY 24 AND SUNDAY 25 JANUARY 2009 
 

STHARC will be catering for the VVCMCC (ACT 
Veteran Motorcycle Club) at its annual rally on the 
above dates at the Canberra Carotel, Aspinall 
Street, Watson ACT in the Camp Kitchen and Multifunction Hall. 
 

VOLUNTEERS are required to help prepare and serve cold meat/
salad and sweets lunches on both days.   
 

DONATIONS of small cakes/slices/scones are needed for the 
lunches.  You can contact Jane Nock on 6230 3320 or Chris Boyd 
on 6297 6014 for your closest drop off person and/or to volunteer 
for both or either days. 
 

We are catering for approximately 150 ï 180 lunches on both days.  
We will have accurate numbers several days before the event. 
 

Meet at the Clubhouse at 8.l5 for 8.30am start on both days.  Oth-
erwise meet at the Carotel at 9am.  As this is a Club event, drive 
your heritage cars if you so wish.   
 
 
GNOO BLAS CLASSIC CAR SHOW AT ORANGE  
SATURDAY/SUNDAY 7 & 8 FEBRUARY 2009. 

This is an invitation event to visit the well-known motor racing  
circuit which operated from 1953 until 1961.   
 

Entry will enable you to tour the circuit in your CRS or full  
registered heritage vehicle on the Saturday of the event.  Prizes will 
be awarded in 10 categories in the static display/show. 
 

For more information on the event contact Tony Stone on 6258 
4485.  Tony and Chris Stone attended last year and thoroughly  
enjoyed themselves and are happy to coordinate an interested 
group for this year.   
Entry form is available from Events Director Allan Boyd on  
6297 6014.   
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STHARC CHRISTMAS  PARTY 2008  

Sunday 14 December  

Since our club commenced, we have always had 
great Xmas Parties & this year was no exception.   
 
A pleasant drive to the Nock family farm at Sutton 
was the start of an enjoyable day.  Laurie & Jane, 
with help from other STHARC members, had every-
thing in place by the time club members arrived.  The 
everyday vehicles had been banished from the  
gigantic car port, replaced by tables & chairs, BBQ trailer & all that is needed 
to make a party. 
 
A long table groaned under the weight of a great variety of food brought 
along by members and combined with the range of BBQôd (food made for a 
feast of bacchanalian proportions. (Ladies, we tried to demolish all, but 
couldnôt. Sorry) 
 
Santa duly arrived in his sleigh, a Rolls Royce Corniche convertible no less.  
Your scribe understands these alternate arrangements had to be made 
when the reindeer couldnôt clear customs in time!  Customs didnôt think they 
were needed until the 24

th
. 

 
Ronda Cornwell would like to thank everyone who donated goods for the 
Christmas Raffle as well as everyone who bought tickets - the Raffle raised 
$253!  Also missing are 4 blue handled forks & 1 teaspoon.  Please check 
and return if they inadvertently went home with someone.   
 
As will be seen by the rollcall, members came in a variety of chariots,  
ranging from the Hatch family Prefect to the gigantic Packards of the Toet 
collection. The only disappointment of the day was that weather was not 
suitable for the tethered Hot Air Balloon rides.  Tony Stuart Smith tried firing 
up but the wind was too strong. 
 
All in all a great finale to the calendar year and we all look forward to the 

2009 offerings. 

Roll Call for STHARC Christmas Party    

  
Allan & Chris Boyd                                       1977 BMW366csi 
Tony & Jackie Stuart-Smith                          Modern & 1998 Hot Air 
        Balloon 
Rob Smith-Saarinen, Flynn, Max & Lily      1970 HG Monaro 
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Bev Lang, Hugh & Alex Spencer              1975 Rolls Royce Silver Shadow 
Chris & Narelle OôRourke                       1946 Pontiac 
Peter Chan & Bill Coburn                   1984 Rolls Royce Spur 
Garry & Ros Hatch                               Ford Prefect 
Bradley & Felicity Spratford, 
 
ShekiraLea & Locklan Hatch                     Ford Modern 
John & Rhonda Winnett, 
Madeleine, Campbell & Hannah Winnett  Austin Cambridge 
Ray & Barbara Malam             1971 Mercedes Benz 
Jayden, Shayne, Ashlee     Modern 
 & Mitchell Malam    
 
John & Rosemary Thomas                        Modern 
Lee & Karen Strauss (Visitors)                  Modern 
Ron & Anne Scattergood                          1976 Triumph TC2500 
Maureen Scattergood                               1974 Triumph Stag 
Simon & Jannie Brown                             1958 VW Ghia 
 
Bill & June Calder  (Visitors)                     Modern 
Maree Burke                                             Modern 
George & Pauline Cook                            Modern 
Ronda & John Cornwell                            1955 F J Holden 
Sarah Norton & James Hague 
 
Ian & Krys McLeish                                   1968 Mercedes 280S 
Leah, Madison & Faith OôBrien                 1978 Mercedes 230 
Troy, Teah & Nevaeh McLeish 
 Mitchell Haughton 
 
John & Pam Corbett, Grace, James           Ford Pilot 
& Katie                                                        Ford Anglia 
Peter & Anne Toet                                     1953 Packard 
Margaret & Jeff Clarkson (Visitors)            1956 Packard 
Fran Cooper-Lukss                                     Modern 
Jane & Lawrie Nock, Ashleigh                   1973 Rolls Royce Corniche 
 
SANTA  - who hitched a lift in the Rolls Royce Corniche 
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MARQUES IN THE PARK     
Sunday 23 November 2008 
by Allan Boyd 

 
It didnôt seem like a year since we were  
preparing to attend the annual óMarques in 
the Parkô; this yearôs Marques in the Park was 
presented by the Council of ACT Motor Clubs 
(CACTMC) in association with the Morris  
Minor Club which had received approximately 
590 entries from various associated motor 
clubs including STHARC.   
 
The sponsors for the event were Shannons 

Insurance, SOS Recruitment, Elite Sound and Vision, Greenlight 
Mortgage, the Morris Minor Club of ACT and Injecto Wheels/Tyres 
and Suspension.   
 
The CACTMC, with the help of members from various other associ-
ated motoring clubs ran the BBQ and catering. 
 
The four day weather forecasts did not look promising and  
unfortunately were correct this time; showers for Saturday and more  
showers for Sunday clearing in the afternoon.   
 
Despite an indication of 10 starters from STHARC prior to Sunday, 
on the morning in the rain only 4 starters appeared.  However, it was 
more promising when we arrived at the Barrine Street car park to 
find a strong contingent of vehicles from other clubs ready for the 
cruise to John Knight Park, Belconnen.   
 
On arrival I unloaded my Ariel KH-500 motorcycle from the VW van 
at the VVCMCC site to find it was alone; 7 more motorcycles arrived 
later.  It was not good weather for motorcyclists, just the serious en-
thusiasts.  We lined up our STHARC vehicles and erected the club 
banner near the CCAMC site; by this time the rain eased to showers 
about every half an hour.   
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Despite the weather it was still an impressive roll up of club vehicles, 
some of which had traveled from Wollongong and Sydney.  Numbers were 
obviously down but I estimate about 350 vehicles at the Park.   
 
Lawrie Nock, Max de Oliver and I were very interested in checking out the 
various óclub trailersô with future renovations to STHARCôs in mind.  The 
BMW car club was showing off its óbrand newô acquisition that we went 
over in fine detail and took photos.   
 
After lunch our STHARC numbers had dwindled, due to our membersô oth-
er commitments, so Chris drove our BMW over to join the BMW club dis-
play as we knew some of the members.  In the meantime my Ariel was 
enjoying the company of two other Ariels and other motorcycle makes 
from VVCMCC. 
 
We spent an enjoyable day amongst many heritage vehicles and like-
minded people.  We left in procession with some American vehicles and 
traveled in convoy back to Queanbeyan.   
 
Next yearôs date is set for Sunday 25 November 2009.   
 
Roll Call 
Lawrie and Jane Nock   1960 Bentley S2 
Max de Oliver     Mercedes 250 
Chris Hillbrick-Boyd   1977 BMW 633 csi 
Allan Boyd              modern VW van (with 1951 Ariel  
        motorcycle in the back!) 
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QUEANBEYAN SHOW  
 

As two of our ñannual eventsò fell on the same day in November, it 
was decided to support both. It was pleasing that quite good  
numbers attended both events.  
 

At the Queanbeyan Show, the star event were the sailors from 
HMAS Harman being given the Freedom of the City.  About 200  
sailors including the Navy Band made a great sight (and sound).  
 

The Spencers were in a particularly good mood, having been award-
ed prizes for a variety of exhibits from cakes to photography. 
 

Chris Forsey was noted using his mobile phone and was forced to  
confess that the phone was indeed the one that recently took a bath 
in the blue paint. It apparently works well as long as you donôt need 
to use the volume control, which could explain why Chris was  
shouting to his caller. 
 


